
January 26
th

, 2023 
Correlieu Seconday School 

850 Anderson Dr., QUESNEL, B.C.  V2J 1G4 
TELEPHONE: 992-7007      

Principal:  Mrs. Marissa Knauf 
Vice Principal: Mr. Shane Mummery 

Principal’s Message 
 

 

Tuesday of next week marks the beginning of Semester 2, which means that we are 
halfway through the school year. This is the time that we focus on scheduling for next 
school year and planning for graduation in June. All graduates must meet the Ministry 
of Education requirements in order to walk the stage on the Friday night of Graduation.  
We will be sending out “At Risk of Not Graduating” letters in the next week so 
parents/guardians are aware that their child will need to retake a course that they 
failed or complete their “IE” work package from First Semester. If you are concerned 
about your graduate’s  or student’s academic progress, please contact their counselor. 
 
The Lhtako Winter Games will be in Quesnel on February 22-25, and they are still 
looking for volunteers. Please consider volunteering for this extraordinary event. 

Upcoming Dates: 
 

 Jan. 29 Last Day of Semester 1 - Project Completion Day - Block order A B C D 

Jan. 30 First Day of Semester 2 (moved to this day due to no bus day on Jan. 25) 

Feb. 2   NI Day (no school) 

Feb. 6 Grad Parent Meeting (for parents & graduates) 6:30 p.m. CSS Theatre 

Feb. 8  Last day to change courses for Semester 2 

Feb. 12 Scholarship & Bursary Packages out & Semester 1 Learning Updates (report cards)   

Feb. 19 BC Family Day (no school)  

Feb. 20 Grad Photos @ 9 a.m. for those that missed previous dates 

Feb. 22 & 23 Lhtako Quesnel BC Winter Games (schools closed) 

Feb. 29 Grad Info Sheets Due 

Mar. 15 Last day before Spring Break     

Mar. 18 - 28 Spring Break 

Mar. 29 Good Friday (no school) 

Apr. 1 Easter Monday (no school) 

Apr. 2  First day back 

Apr. 9 Scholarship & Bursary Packages Due 3 pm 

Apr. 12  Term 3 Ends 

Apr. 15 Term 4 Begins 

Apr. 15 - 19 Provincial Assessments 



 
 

 
Monday Jan. 29th @ 6:30— In the CSS library 

We look forward to welcoming new parents to our PAC. Meetings are generally 30 
minutes or less. Our executive will be elected at our first meeting. Parents do not 
need to be on the executive to attend. 

Tuesday, Jan. 30th is the first day of Semester 2  
Block Rotation is C D A B 

 
Please ensure your child returns all textbooks from their previous courses - Textbooks are 
in short supply. If textbooks are not returned, your child may have to pay for them.  
 
Please also check your child has adequate school supplies as we begin a new semester - 
Pens, pencils, erasers, sharpies, highlighters and dry erase markers are a few of the 
essentials for most courses.      



NEWS & EVENTS 
 

 

MESSAGE FROM OUR SCHOOL COUNSELLORS 

Please see the following message from our school counsellors. The last day to 

change courses for Semester 2 is Thursday, Feb. 8
th

. 

 

 

 



NEWS & EVENTS 
 

 

SEMESTER 1 LEARNING UPDATES (REPORT CARDS) 

We are planning to have a homeroom on Feb. 12
th 

to distribute Semester 1 learning 

updates (report cards). Learning updates will also be posted to the parent portal on 

that date. If your student is in grade 12 and received a failing grade in a course, 

please have them connect with their counsellor to ensure they are still on track to 

graduate. 

 

LAST CHANCE FOR GRAD PHOTOS 
 

Right Photography will be here on February 20
th

 at 9 a.m. for a mini-session. This is 

only for those students that missed the previous photo dates. This will be a 

headshot only (for the yearbook/hallway composite photo). No proofs will be 

provided. 

 
NEXT YEAR COURSE SELECTIONS 
 

Our counsellors will be meeting with students on Feb. 26
th

—Mar. 1
st
 to discuss 

course selections for next year. Students will begin working on course selections the 
following week. Our counselors are available to answer any questions regarding 
course selections for next year. Please email: 
 
Ms. Ingram (Last names A to I) emilyingram@sd28.bc.ca 250-991-5605 
 

Ms. Pelchat (Last names J to M) kathypelchat@sd28.bc.ca  250-991-5606 
 

Ms. Castle (Last names N to Z) carriannecastle@sd28.bc.ca  250-991-5607 (M, W, Th. Fr) 

 

STUDENT TRANSCRIPT SERVICE 

Are you planning to go to post-secondary college or university? You MUST use the 

provincial STUDENT TRANSCRIPT SERVICE to send transcripts, unless 

otherwise noted by the post secondary institution.  

You can easily send colleges and universities your transcript. 

Please go to the Student Transcript Service  

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/education-training/k-12/support/transcripts-

and-certificates 

You will need to register for a BCeID first and then register to send your transcripts. 

Your PEN (Provincial Education Number) is on the left hand corner of your report 

card or you can call or visit the office for your PEN number. Please see the next page  

for step-by-step instructions. 

mailto:emilyingram@sd28.bc.ca
mailto:kathypelchat@sd28.bc.ca
mailto:carriannecastle@sd28.bc.ca
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/education-training/k-12/support/transcripts-and-certificates
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/education-training/k-12/support/transcripts-and-certificates


POST-SECONDARY APPLICATION PROCESS - BC & ALBERTA 
 

For students wanting to apply to any post secondary institution 

in BC, they can access this through educationplannerbc.ca 

For students wanting to apply to any post secondary institution in Alberta, access this 

through applyalberta.ca 

Students can access counsellor support for applying to college or university every 

Friday during the morning Study Block in room 207 with Ms Pelchat. 

https://www.educationplannerbc.ca/
https://www.applyalberta.ca/


NEWS & EVENTS 
 

CREDITS FOR GRADUATION 

Worried about not having enough credits to graduate in June? 

Students must have completed 80 credits in order to participate in all graduation 

events (see the next page for more details) . In some cases, a student may have to 

come back the following year to secure the required 80 credits. In this case, this 

student would be a Grad 2025 student and participate in the Grad 2025 Cap & 

Gown event (they may participate in this year’s Promenade/Ball). We will send out 

“at-risk of not graduating” letters very soon. These letters alert students and parents 

that their child may not be on track to graduate in June, or may be at risk of not 

having enough credits to graduate in June. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GRAD WRITE-UPS & BABY PHOTOS 

Deadline to submit  has been extended to Wednesday, Jan. 31
st
 

If you have submitted your Grad baby picture and 70-word parent 

write-up, please ensure that you have paid Stacey in the office - $20 

cash or cheques payable to Correlieu Secondary School. The 

deadline to submit your photo/write-up has been extended to Jan. 31. Send 

your photo/write-up to cssyearbook2024@gmail.com. Parents/guardians that have a 

hardship with this fee, please contact the school so we can help with this. 

The deadline to submit your Grad write-ups/quotes has also been extended to 

Jan. 31. The word limit is 120 words. Appropriate write-ups only. Be kind, be caring 

and no timestamps allowed. Please send to cssyearbook2024@gmail.com. 



See our website for a fillable version of this form 

https://css.sd28.bc.ca/announcements/grad-info-sheet-due-feb-29-office 

https://css.sd28.bc.ca/announcements/grad-info-sheet-due-feb-29-office










NEWS & EVENTS 
 
 

 

EARLY GRADS 

All early grads need to check-in with Mr. Mummery to ensure we have you on our 

early grad list.  

 

YEARBOOK ORDERS 

Do you want a yearbook? Have you paid for one already? Soon we will be looking at 

our lists and placing the order. We only order a limited amount of extras due to the 

cost of producing them. We encourage you to place your order soon to avoid 

disappointment. Please be aware that last year we sold out and we cannot order 

more. Please see Stacey in the office if you would like to pay for a yearbook. 

 

STUDENT LEARNING SURVEY 

This year students in grades 4, 7, 10 and 12 are being asked to participate in 

the BC Ministry of Education Learning Survey, an annual online satisfaction 

survey about their school experience. This survey will be administered to 

grade 10 students in Semester 2. 

Parents and guardians can complete the survey by going to the Parent Direct Access 

from the website below and selecting their child’s district, school name (Correlieu) 

and language of preference. The survey is open until May 3
rd

. 

https://www.awinfosys.com/SurveyFull1/central/main/access.asp 

 

LOCAL SCHOLARSHIP, BURSARY & AWARDS 

The local scholarship, bursary and award package will be made available to grade 12 

students on February 12
th

. Students have until 3 pm on April 9
th

 to complete 

their application for local awards. This year we have approximately $100,000 to 

award to students. It is important that all grade 12 students explore the option of 

post-secondary education and training, and the option of being awarded cash. Once 

packages are available, Ms. Kinloch is available to help students complete their 

packages M-F, 8 a.m. - 4 p.m. 

Grade 12 students are also encouraged to research and find scholarships and 

bursaries which they may be qualified for online. Many large businesses and 

organizations have awards for students going to post-secondary. 

 

https://www.awinfosys.com/SurveyFull1/central/main/access.asp


NEWS & EVENTS 
 

 

ATHLETICS 

Our Ski and Snowboard team will be heading to the Zone Championships on Feb. 6-

7
th

 . This event is being hosted at our very own hill, Troll Ski resort, and will be 

facilitated by the Lightning Creek Ski Club. We are hoping to take advantage of our 

home course knowledge to go to the Provincial Championships again! 

Our Basketball teams are deep into their season and will be attending the Zone 

Championships in February. The Senior Boys have been playing in tournaments 

almost every single weekend and will be heading to Zones in Dawson Creek the 

same weekend of the Lhtako BC Winter Games. 

The Junior Boys will be heading to zones on Feb. 9
th

 and 10
th

 at College Heights in 

Prince George if they are able to win out South Zones against Williams Lake and 100 

Mile House. 

The Senior Girls are playing in Vanderhoof Feb. 2
nd

 and 3
rd

 and then will be heading 

to the Zone Championships Feb. 16
th

 and 17
th

 at Duchess Park in Prince George. 

 

 

INTRAMURALS 

Badminton and Pickleball Intramurals are starting on Monday, January 29
th

. 

Badminton : Doubles, Singles, Mixed Doubles. 

Pickleball: Open Doubles 

Please see the bulletin board in the gym foyer for your game times. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 





 

Next meeting for Costa Rica 
 

Thursday, Feb. 15th 
Correlieu Library 

6:30 pm 



 
Schools are closed Feb. 23rd & 24th for the Lhtako Quesnel BC Winter 
Games. Volunteers are still needed to make this event successful.  
Students, please consider volunteering! 

 

Next meeting for Costa Rica 
 

Thursday, Feb. 15th 
Correlieu Library 

6:30 pm 



 

Next meeting for Costa Rica 
 

Thursday, Feb. 15th 
Correlieu Library 

6:30 pm 

Make sure Ms. Kinloch has all of your documents and the YVR letter if 
you are going to Costa Rica! Reminder that local fees are also due! 
 
Quesnel Youth Travel Club is going to Central Europe!  
Join us as we tour Budapest, Vienna, Prague, Munich, Salzburg and  
Bavaria in July 2025.  
 
A copy of the itinerary for this trip on the following pages. 







NEWS & EVENTS 
 

 
 
STAY HOME WHEN SICK 
 

 

If your student is feeling unwell, please ensure they stay home. Please see the BC 

Centre for Disease Control (BCCDC) website http://www.bccdc.ca/resource-gallery/

Documents/Guidelines%20and%20Forms/Guidelines%20and%20Manuals/Epid/CD%

20Manual/Chapter%201%20-%20CDC/COVID19-self-isolation-post-testing.pdf for 

what to do if you have COVID-19 symptoms. As per the BCCDC website, as of 

November 17, 2022, people who test positive for COVID-19 should stay home until 

their fever has resolved and they feel well enough to participate in daily activities. 

Thank-you for helping us keep our school healthy!  

 

LIKE THESE FACEBOOK PAGES TO STAY UP-TO-DATE 

There are a few Facebook pages that students/parents/guardians can follow that are 

updated regularly: 

Correlieu Secondary School 

https://www.facebook.com/people/Correlieu-Secondary-School/100057637201475/ 

 

School District # 28 

https://www.facebook.com/schooldistrict28 

 

School District # 28 Transportation  

https://www.facebook.com/SD28Transportation 

If your child is a bus student, please check the School District #28 Transportation 

Facebook page regularly as this is where you can find information regarding bus 

cancellations and bus delays. If you child is no longer requiring bussing, please 

call the Transportation Department at 250-992-8361 to open up spaces for 

students that do require bussing this year.  

 

 

 

http://www.bccdc.ca/resource-gallery/Documents/Guidelines%20and%20Forms/Guidelines%20and%20Manuals/Epid/CD%20Manual/Chapter%201%20-%20CDC/COVID19-self-isolation-post-testing.pdf
http://www.bccdc.ca/resource-gallery/Documents/Guidelines%20and%20Forms/Guidelines%20and%20Manuals/Epid/CD%20Manual/Chapter%201%20-%20CDC/COVID19-self-isolation-post-testing.pdf
http://www.bccdc.ca/resource-gallery/Documents/Guidelines%20and%20Forms/Guidelines%20and%20Manuals/Epid/CD%20Manual/Chapter%201%20-%20CDC/COVID19-self-isolation-post-testing.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/people/Correlieu-Secondary-School/100057637201475/
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https://www.facebook.com/SD28Transportation

